
RECENT FLOODING

LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL’S RESPONSE

Lodge Close – all gullies clear and running on both sides.
. 
Bush Lane, all gullies clear & running other than where a few
individual cars were covering a few gullies. The tree that was
blocking access to the manhole on Bush Lane (adjacent to the
alleyway) has been cut back giving access to the chamber. ,
the manhole was accessed and found to be clear & the system
tested and running through to Lytham road.

Bryning Lane, 24-28 clear & running both sides of the road.

No reports of  flooding in Freckleton, Warton, Wrea Green or
Kirkham since the 11.08.20.

We are continuing our commitment to cleaning all the roads on
the list of road that were affected by flooding.

At the bottom of Bush Lane where it meets Green Lane and
Green Lane West, we followed the system out to behind the
properties on Green Lane West. The dykes were badly silted
and over vegetated. The landowner have been asked to clear
the dyke, which will be done late on in the year (November ish).

We are also continuing to try and map our system of gullies
within Freckleton, to help us understand where any problems
lie.

The Making Space for Water Group met last week (via cam),
and  all  partners  (EA,  UU  and  Fylde)  are  looking  at  their
systems  to  see  if  any  problems  have  arisen  causing  the
flooding.  This  meeting  will  be  reconvened  for  reporting  and
hopefully with solutions to the flooding event on August 11th.


